MINUTES OF PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING

March 14, 2022
Pursuant to due call and notice thereof, a regular Planning Commission meeting was held at City Hall on the 14th day of March, 2022 at 6:30 PM

THE FOLLOWING WERE PRESENT: Chairman Ferris, Commissioner Thompson, Commissioner Tinsley, Commissioner Burton, Commissioner Eggler, Commissioner Torkelson and Commissioner Fitch

THE FOLLOWING WERE ABSENT: None
THE FOLLOWING WERE ALSO PRESENT:   City Administrator Ibisch, Clerk Rappe, Brad Scheib – HKGi
CALL TO ORDER AT 6:30PM

MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING – December 13, 2021 - Motion to Approve the Minutes as Submitted made by Commissioner Eggler, second by Commissioner Tinsley With All Voting Aye.

ENGLESTAD ANNEXATION AND CONCEPT PLAN – This will be annexed at the Council meeting on March 23.  There are some water issues and soil problems that need to be dealt with by the developer.  This is pretty straight forward.  The trail easement and plan is included.  The developer will have to have a discussion with the County Engineer about an access onto County 21.  
LINDON MANOR 2 ANNEXATION AND CONCEPT PLAN – Administrator Ibisch stated that this is our second concept of this property after conversations with Mr. Marti.  Brad Scheib, Planner with HKGi, stated that the Commissioners have to look at road connectivity, transportation challenges, parks and trails, storm water management, what happens with the remnant piece and the property to the west and east.  The Herbst family on the east reached out to staff and stated that they plan on farming for another 20 years or so.  Something else for the Commissioners is how, who and when will 8th Ave SE be constructed and we have a concept plan for many lots on one access.  For this project to happen Amend comp plan and rezone, these are done by the City Council and the City has the most discretion in this area, then annexed in and platted.  
Commissioner Thompson would like to incorporate the road to the south on the concept plan and to have them annex the entire parcel or at least the entire north half of the property. Commissioner Burton stated that the comp plan has been reactionary, but it makes sense to leave the west side of 8th Ave SE as industrial and making the property on the east residential and to move industrial to south of Hwy 14.  Commissioner Eggler does not want to have one way in and out of the development.  Commissioners are ok changing the zoning, and agree that whole parcel needs to be annexed.  
SOUTHPOINTE CONCEPT PLAN – Bigelow submitted a concept plan, this land is already in the city limits.  Park dedication would be cash.  Administrator Ibisch stated that the City needs to recoup some of the funds for the improvement of South Mantorville Avenue. Are we comfortable with one access for this many lots.  Or do we require them to build the road down to the second access.  Commissioner Burton stated that the County Engineer is the one that requested Hwy 57 to come down and connect to County 13.  Councilperson Eggler stated that unless the County is going to pay for South Mantorville Ave then we should consider this a city street.  Commissioner Fitch stated that fire code is 30 houses on one access unless there is more than one phase.  Commissioner Thompson stated we could let the developer put in 29 lots and then when he wants to develop more he has to add the other access which could be a long time down the road.  Key takeaways from the discussion is possibly changing the road configuration, planning a park on City property to the west that could serve Windsor Court, Southfork and Southpointe.  
4TH AVE LANE APTS – This apartment complex will need a comp plan amendment and an amendment to the PUD to allow high density multi-family housing.  Commissioner Thompson who is part owner with the developer stated that is marketing these as senior friendly, and higher end with rents of $1200 to $1400 for a two bedroom.  They want to mimic the apartments in Pine Island.  Administrator Ibisch stated that the City is concerned with the traffic flow, car and foot.  Commissioner Thompson stated that the underground parking will access at grade and this will come out at grade.  Parking requirements are 1.25 spaces per apt.  The public hearing for the comp plan amendment and the amendment to the PUD would be at next month’s meeting if all of the submittals come in.  

SCHUETTE PROPERTY UPDATE – the Planning Commission reviewed the MnDOT letter and map.  
OTHER 

ADJOURN – 8:00pm 

Respectfully Submitted,

_________________________

Linda Rappe, City Clerk
